IAIN STEWART MP
Member for Milton Keynes South

HOUSE OF COMMONS
LONDON SWI1A 0AA
Resident

Newton Leys
Milton Keynes

15 December 2023

Dear Resident,

I am getting in touch to provide you with an update on the Bletchley Landfill Site after receiving numerous
complaints from local constituents living on the Newton Leys Estate.

Recently | met with the Environmental Agency to discuss the main issue being raised with me about the
Bletchley Landfill Site — a persistent foul odour. [ live in Bletchley and can often smell this myself.

At this meeting, the Environmental Agency offered to me their reassurances that work is underway at
Bletchley Landfill Site to tackle the odour local residents are regula rly smelling and that measures have been
putin place already to reduce it.

The Environmental Agency are taking this matter seriously as they currently have several employees working
onsite with the operator to tackle the odour issue.

Following this meeting, the Environmental Agency expressed their confidence to me that residents can
expect an improvement within the next couple of weeks.

I will continue to put pressure on the Environmental Agency and the operators of the Bletchley Landfill Site
to ensure this matter is fully addressed.

In the meantime, if | can be of any further help, please do get in touch with me on the contact details
provided.

Kind regards,

e Gheannr-

lain Stewart MP
Member of Parliament for Milton Keynes South

Constituency Office:
Suite 102 Milton Keynes Business Centre
Foxhunter Drive, Linford Wood MK 14 6GD
Tel: 01908 686830 Website: Www.iainstewart.org.uk
Email: iain.stewart.mp@parliament.uk



